
 

MOULTONBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES OF 

11/4/2013 

 

Meeting opened at 7 PM.  Members present:  Marie Samaha, Chair; Bob Patenaude; 

Secretary; Bill Gassman, Peter Jensen 

Others present:  Ken Kasarjian; Community Garden Chair, Nancy Wright. 

 

Minutes of previous meeting were read and approved as is.  Motion by Peter, 2
nd

 by 

Marie.  Unanimously approved. 

 

MONITORING EASEMENTS:  Peter reported on the 2 parcels he visited.  Found trash 

left from prior construction.  Scott Kinmond will be notified. 

 

MOULTONBOROUGH BAY INLET SUB-WATERSHED GRANT:  Bill reported on 

meeting in Concord.  Grant to be used as modeling program of Watershed.  (State will 

provide Scientist to collect data).  Bill also presented the funding proposal and in 

coordination with Plymouth State University recommended purchasing probes to be 

placed in critical waterways.  Peter made a motion to support this approach with the Con 

Com to provide funds not exceeding $5000.00 for no less than 2 probes.  2
nd

 by Marie.  

Unanimously approved. 

 

WILDLIFE ACTION PLAN:  Marie presented a revised draft of original plan and asked 

for board members feedback.  Bill presented data showing “high” road kill areas within 

town borders. 

 

MPIC:  No update available.  Last meeting was cancelled. 

 

MILFOIL UPDATE:  Peter reported on discussion with DES and the NH Pesticides 

Control Board regarding rule changes.  (For further info see Milfoil Comm. Minutes). 

 

COMMUNITY GARDENS:  Ken reported on the first year’s experience and what will 

change for next year.  Has meeting scheduled for Nov 14
th

 with current and prospective 

plot renters regarding recommendations and how to improve next year’s program. 

 

PERMITS/APPLICATIONS:  Marie presented data showing last month’s site visits.  No 

discussion.  

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9 PM.  Motion by Bob, 2
nd

 

by Marie.  The next meeting will be on Monday 12/2/2013 at 7 PM in the Office of 

Development Services in the Town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted:  Bob Patenaude, Secretary 


